
Fraudulent website related to China
CITIC Bank International Limited

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) wishes to alert members of the
public to a press release issued by China CITIC Bank International Limited
relating to a fraudulent website, which has been reported to the HKMA. A
hyperlink to the press release is available on the HKMA website.

     The HKMA wishes to remind the public that banks will not send SMS or
emails with embedded hyperlinks which direct them to the banks' websites to
carry out transactions. They will not ask customers for sensitive personal
information, such as login passwords or one-time password, by phone, email or
SMS (including via embedded hyperlinks).
      
     Anyone who has provided his or her personal information, or who has
conducted any financial transactions, through or in response to the website
concerned, should contact the bank using the contact information provided in
the press release, and report the matter to the Police by contacting the
Crime Wing Information Centre of the Hong Kong Police Force at 2860 5012.

Postal services to Canada subject to
delay

    Hongkong Post announced today (July 26) that, as advised by the postal
administration of Canada, due to flooding, mail delivery services to the
province of Nova Scotia in Canada are subject to delay.

Health risk category for Air Quality
Health Index may reach “Serious” Level

     The Environmental Protection Department (EPD) has recorded higher than
normal air pollution levels since this morning (July 26). According to the
EPD's forecast, it is expected that the Air Quality Health Index (AQHI) at
some air quality monitoring stations may reach the "Very High" or "Serious"
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level later today. 

     Under the influence of the outer subsiding air of Super Typhoon Doksuri,
the weather in Hong Kong today is mainly fine and extremely hot. Light wind
is unfavorable for pollutant dispersion. The intense sunshine enhances
photochemical smog activity leading to rapid formation of ozone and fine
particulates in the Pearl River Delta region. The high ozone level also
promotes the formation of nitrogen dioxide. 
â€¯
     According to the Hong Kong Observatory, there will be heavy squally
showers with windy conditions on Friday. The EPD expects air quality in Hong
Kong will improve by then. 

     With a health risk category in the "Very High" range or above, children,
the elderly and persons with existing heart or respiratory illnesses are
advised to reduce physical exertion and outdoor activities to a minimum or
avoid such activities. The general public is advised to reduce, or reduce to
a minimum, outdoor physical exertion, and to reduce time outdoors, especially
in areas with heavy traffic. As health effects of air pollutants may vary for
individuals, persons who are in doubt or experience discomfort should seek
advice from healthcare professionals. The public may visit the Centre for
Health Protection's website (www.chp.gov.hk/en/content/9/460/3557.html) for
more information on health effects of air pollution and relevant health
advice. 

     The Education Bureau (EDB) urges all schools to visit the EDB website
for appropriate measures to safeguard students' health and take note of
changes in the index. The relevant hyperlink is as
follows:â€¯www.edb.gov.hk/en/sch-admin/admin/about-activities/sch-activities-
guidelines/index.html. 

     When the AQHI is at the "Very High" level, employers of outdoor workers
performing heavy manual work are advised to assess the risk of outdoor work
and take appropriate preventive measures to protect the health of their
employees, such as reducing outdoor physical exertion and the time of their
stay outdoors, especially in areas with heavy traffic. At the "Serious"
level, employers of all outdoor workers are advised to assess the risk of
outdoor work and take appropriate preventive measures to protect the health
of their employees. 

     Members of the public can check the current AQHI readings at the EPD's
website (www.aqhi.gov.hk/en.html) or by calling the hotline 2827 8541. 

Department of Justice releases

https://www.chp.gov.hk/en/content/9/460/3557.html
https://www.edb.gov.hk/en/sch-admin/admin/about-activities/sch-activities-guidelines/index.html
https://www.edb.gov.hk/en/sch-admin/admin/about-activities/sch-activities-guidelines/index.html
https://www.aqhi.gov.hk/en.html
http://www.government-world.com/department-of-justice-releases-prosecutions-hong-kong-2022/


“Prosecutions Hong Kong 2022”

     The Prosecutions Division of the Department of Justice (DoJ) today (July
26) published online "Prosecutions Hong Kong 2022"
(www.doj.gov.hk/en/publications/yrreviewpd2022.html), which reviews the DoJ's
prosecution work for the year 2022.

     The DoJ, by virtue of Article 63 of the Basic Law, controls criminal
prosecutions, free from any interference. Independent prosecutorial decisions
for each case are made in a rigorous and objective manner, strictly based on
evidence and applicable laws and in accordance with the Prosecution Code.
Prosecutions would be instituted by the DoJ only if there is sufficient
admissible evidence to support a reasonable prospect of conviction, and if it
is in the public interest to do so.

     In the Director's Overview, the Director of Public Prosecutions, Ms
Maggie Yang, pointed out that prosecutors of the DoJ continued to uphold
their role as "ministers of justice" in pursuance of fair and independent
prosecution. When conducting prosecutions, prosecutors should present
evidence objectively, exercise firm but courteous advocacy, and disclose
material that may assist an accused actively.

     She also sets out the important achievements made in 2022, such as
streamlining the Division's work process, arranging training for prosecutors
in the Division to strive for even higher standards of professional
excellence and organising outreach activities to promote public understanding
of the criminal justice system.

LD reminds employers and employees to
take heat stroke preventive measures
in times of Heat Stress at Work
Warning

     â€‹As the Heat Stress at Work Warning is now in effect, the Labour
Department (LD) reminds employers and employees to take appropriate measures
during the effective period of the warning to prevent heat stroke when
working in hot weather or hot environments.
      
     Employees who work outdoors or in non-air-conditioned indoor
environments face high levels of heat stress and are at a relatively higher
risk of heat stroke. Employers should assess the risk factors of heat stress
for employees at work and, based on the identified risk factors, take
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necessary preventive and control measures, including rescheduling work
periods, setting up shading covers, providing ventilation and heat
dissipation equipment, and reminding employees to replenish water and rest in
a timely manner.
      
     The Heat Stress at Work Warning is formulated by the LD based on the
Hong Kong Heat Index. There are three levels of the warning: Amber, Red and
Black, which help employers and employees better understand the level of heat
stress while working outdoors or indoors without air-conditioning systems.
      
     A spokesman for the LD said that when the department issues the Heat
Stress at Work Warning, employers must refer to the criteria and
recommendations provided in the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke
at Work" to conduct risk assessments, according to the workloads and other
relevant heat stress risk factors, for employees who work outdoors or in non-
air-conditioned indoor workplaces. Appropriate rest breaks should be arranged
every hour, as far as reasonably practicable, based on various levels of the
Heat Stress at Work Warning, to reduce employees' risk of heat stroke.
      
     Employees must also follow instructions to rest on time. Whenever there
are any symptoms of heat-related illnesses, such as headache, dizziness,
thirst, and nausea, they should rest in a cool and shady place, drink water,
and inform employers/supervisors to take appropriate action immediately.
      
     The LD issued the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke at Work",
detailing the various risk factors that should be considered when conducting
heat stress risk assessments and recommending corresponding control measures
for identified risk factors for employers' and employees' reference. For the
Heat Stress at Work Warning and related guidelines, please refer to the
department's thematic webpage:
www.labour.gov.hk/eng/news/prevention_of_heat_stroke_at_work.htm.
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